
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 16th JULY 2012 IN THE VILLAGE HALL. 
	PRESENT:
	Councillors:
	P. Acca 
	R. Eastley

	
	
	J. Bailey
	A. Garratt

	
	
	Mrs D. Beatty
	R. Longhurst

	
	
	C Carter
	D. Young

	
	
	
	


Also Present: District Councillor Ingham, County Councillor Hughes (at the end of the meeting) and 5 members of the Public.
Apologies: Cllrs D. Atkins, Mrs T. Scott, and the Police
	
	PUBLIC SESSION

Mrs Letcher asked Councillors to let her know if they wanted tickets for  the BBC ‘Any Questions’


	54
	Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest at this point in the meeting.


	55
	Minutes 

RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting held on 2nd July 2012, be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.


	56
	Planning 
A request for information regarding a Certificate of Lawfulness had been received in respect of a kitchen extension at 5 Gulliford Cottages.  This was noted.



	57
	Neighbourhood Plan update
Cllr Longhurst informed the Council of progress on the Neighbourhood Plan.  There had been two meetings of Focus Groups and the third was due on 17th July, 2012.  Each had brought many constructive comments.  The notes had been circulated to members of the group before being brought into the public realm.  Dunkeswell PC had withdrawn their request for a Neighbourhood Plan and so Lympstone was the only one on the table at the moment.
EDDC would carry out the Sustainability and Environmental Assessments and meet the costs of any referendum.  They would aim to do this as part of the County elections in 2013 but the timetable was governed by progress on the Local Plan.


	58
	EDDC Development Management Committee

At this meeting DCC had confirmed that they were examining a more southerly route and had asked for the splay for the exit of the Dinan Way Link to be widened.  This would now be reserved from development.  The Clerk agreed to circulate a plan showing the reserved area.  DCC would be consulting on this at some point.  In the meantime, Cllr Longhurst would try to set up a meeting with Cllr Hughes.



	59
	Website Update
Cllr Longhurst reported that the Website Editors had reviewed the website and proposed some changes:

The gallery would now be split into Artists, Events and General pictures.

The Notice Board would be moved to make it more prominent

Under the Business Index, local numbers would be removed and would be replaced with Accommodation.

In Village News Articles, the date that the Article was loaded would be moved around to avoid confusion with the date of the event or deleted

Some technical issues were to be dealt with:

Wordpress was to be updated,

Pictures do not load.
Cllr Young suggested that minutes and reports that were more than 12 months old could be archived.

Cllr Carter was asked to email a Word copy of the Lympstone herald to Cllr Longhurst so that it could be loaded onto the Website.

RESOLVED: that the changes be approved and Brand New Media be commissioned to carry out the work.



	60
	Business Items
Affordable Housing – The planning application for land off Meeting Lane was likely to go to EDDC Committee in August 2012

Amenities – Warning signs had been erected on the Exe Estuary Trail.

Planting of flower beds was finished.  Cllr Acca thanked Cllr Bailey for his help.

The bed at Meeting Lane was in need of attention.  It was suggested that a contractor could be engaged to do this.

Cllrs Acca, Mrs Beatty and Longhurst were to meet to discuss The Green.

All of the hedgerows had been trimmed.

A Thank-you card had been received from a recipient of a Jubilee Mug.

Cemetery – The bins were full again.  Cllr Bailey would empty them this week.

Environment – There had been no flooding during the recent very heavy rain, due in part to keeping the Brook clear.  The drain at The Saddlers had not coped with surface water and the cover had been lifted off by the pressure.  Thanks were given to Bridget Beer for arranging for a fallen tree to be removed from the Brook.
Major travel – Cllr Bailey would be cleaning the Village entrance signs.  It was suggested that Cllr Hughes may be able to contribute towards new Village entrance signs.


	61
	Toilets 

The Clerk was asked to investigate coin operated locks for the Village toilets



	62
	Car Parking

The lack of car parking throughout the Village but especially at the lower end of the Village, was becoming noticeably worse.  Casual parking in Underhill Crescent was now becoming a problem.

There was also a need to identify land for a car park elsewhere in the Village.

 A Working Group comprising Cllrs Bailey, Acca, Eastley and Longhurst was set up to investigate the possibility of the Parish Council taking over the Underhill Car Park and to identify land for another car park.


	63
	Matters raised by other Councillors
The Village Shop had now changed hands and it was thought that the new owners would want to start selling Newspapers which would be in competition with the Post Office.

The Chairman and Cllr Longhurst had spoken to the Post Office, and confirmed that they did not see this as a threat.

Cllr Bailey asked if the new Code of Conduct could be applied to those people who were co-opted onto Working Parties.


	64
	Items for Information

Copies were available at the meeting:
· The Clerk, July 2012

· Clerks and Councils Direct

· East Devon Connect

· Village Green

· Environment Agency Factsheets: Flood and Coastal Erosion Strategy and Living with a Changing Coast project

· ALRUG Newsletter



	65
	Items for the next Meeting
NT Consultation re Lower Halsdon Farm

Future management of the Village Shop



The meeting finished at 8.35pm 

Chairman
